
 

Board of Selectmen 
Boylston Municipal Complex 

215-221 Main Street, Boylston, MA 

 
       

 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday, October 6th, 2021 

Time:    3:33 PM – 3:38 PM 

Members Present: Chair Matt Mecum; Selectmen Jamie Underwood and Seth Ridinger; 

April Steward, Town Administrator; and Alison Mack, Administrative 

Assistant to the Board 

 

The meeting commenced at 3:30 PM. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

 

Pinning of Robert Barbato as Interim Police Chief:  

Matt Mecum thanked everyone for coming to show support for Officer Barbato. He asked Officer 

Barbato and his wife Linda to come forward and thanked them both for being here. Boylston is in 

a bit of a transition with Chief Sahagian retiring after 21 years of service and as a board they want 

to make sur they do their due diligence on selecting the next person for the Chief of Police position. 

Officer Barbato has stepped up to be Boylston’s Interim Chief; we are very lucky to have someone 

with his caliber and time in town to step into that role. The Board thanked Officer Barbato and 

asked the Town Clerk to swear him in as Interim Police Chief. The Town Clerk swore in Officer 

Barbato as Interim Police Chief for the Town of Boylston effective 3:00 PM Friday, October 8th. 

Officer Barbato thanked the Board and Town Administrator for having confidence in him as well 

as all the members of the Police Department. 

 

At 3:38 PM, Seth Ridinger made a motion to adjourn, Jamie Underwood seconded. Voted all in 

favor.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Alison Mack, Assistant to the Board of Selectmen 

 

Meeting Materials 

 

Agenda     On File in The Board of Selectmen’s Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


